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SUBMITTED BY
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IN MEMORY OF

BROTHER WILLIAM R. RICH

BETA PSI 298

1938 - 1988

As our final gesture to Brother William

Rich, who strived earnestly to conduct

himself according to the highest

standards of business ethics and

integrity, we dedicate this petition to

pay tribute to him. for he was a

professional of commerce, a Delta Sigma

Pi, and the world is better because he

dwelt upon It.



CONTENTS

I. Formal Letter of Petition

II. Letters of Recommendation

III. St. Mary's University

A. History

B. Enro I I ment

IV. College of Business and Administration

A . HI story

B. Enro I I ment

V. Sigma Alpha Tau Colony

A. History

B. Membership Statistics

C. Off leer Prof I I es

D. Member Prof I I es

E. Faculty and Advisor Profiles



SiGMA ALPHA TAU COLONY
OF THE

INTERNATIONAL FRATERNITY OF DELTA SIGMA PI

February 12, 1988

Board of Directors
The Central Office
International Fraternity of Delta Sigma PI
330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230
Oxford, OH 45056-0230

LETTER OF PETITION

We, the undersigned members of the Sigma Alpha Tau

Colony of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma PI, do

hereby respectful ly submit to the Board of Directors of the
International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi this petition in
order that a col legiate chapter charter be hereby granted to
the School of Business and Administration of St. Mary's
University of San Antonio, Texas.

The Sigma Alpha Tau Colony has sought to develop Into an

organization worthy of representing the high Ideals and
values of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
which are so deeply woven into its Purpose. The members of
the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony do hereby faithful ly pledge to

conscientiously f u Ifill all the duties and obligations
imposed upon us; uphold and abide by the rules and

regulations as expressed in the Constitution and Bylaws; and,
to advance, in every way possible, the welfare and progress
of said Fratern I ty.

Fraterna My,

tephen S. Hennigan
President
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LETTERS OF RECOMMENDATION



STMAKV'SLINlVtKSITy

January 27, 1988

Mr. C. Dean Ferguson
Director of Chapter Services
The Central Office
International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
P. O. Box 230

Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Dear IVIr. Ferguson:

Mr. Stephen Hennigan, a student here at St. Mary's University,
discussed with me the possibility of establishing a collegiate chapter of the
International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi in our School of Business and

Administration. Permission was given to him to pursue this possibility.
Since that time, he has received the necessary approvals for the formation
of an official campus organization.

A meeting of the Presidents of all concerned Business School

organizations was conducted on October 21, 1987. At that meeting the

Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of the Intemational Fraternity of Delta Sigma
Pi was formed and officers elected. The officers have sent a Notice of

Colony Formation and Letter of Intent to Petition to the Board of Directors

at the Central Office.

On behalf of the School of Business and Administration I am

happy to support the students in the organization of this collegiate chapter
and wish them great success in the formation and future of a St. Mary's
Chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.

Sincerely,

RCH/jh

OFFICi: OF THE DEAN
SCHOOL OF BUSINESS AND ADMINISTRATION

ONE CAMINO SANTA MARIA
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78284-0400

(512)436-5712



STMARY'S UNIVERSITV

February 2, 1988

Board of Directors
International Fratei-nity of Delta Sigma Pi
The Central Office
330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230
Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Dear Sirs,

It- gives me great pleasure to inform you that the

Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of Delta Sigma Pi will be granted
r'ecognition by St. Mary's University pending their

chartering by the Board of Directors of your organization

I therefore give the colony my full recommendation
and support in obtaining its charter.

Please feel free to contact me if I can be of

further assistance.

Sincerely,

0-
Mindy Sides
Director of Campus Activities

OFHCE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENTS
ONE CAMINO SANTA MARIA

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78284-0400
(512)436-3714



STMAKY'S UNIVERSITY

February 2, 1988

Board of Directors
The Central Office
330 South Campus AVENUE
P. O. Box 230

Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

RE: Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi

It is my strong recommendation that a Chapter be granted of the
International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi at St. Mary's University in San Antonio,
Texas. In the Fall semester of 1987, Mr. Stephen Hennigan visited with me about

forming a new chapter. In the past six months his leadership and enthusiasm has

inspired others. There is a large group of students who are informed and anxious

to become involved with Delta Sigma Pi. I am proud to recommend that the

Sigma Alpha Tau Colony at St. Mary's University be approved to operate as a

Chapter as soon as all requirements are fulfilled.
As was the case when I became a "Delta Sig" almost 30 years ago, the purpose

of the Sigma Alpha Tau Chapter will be to promote professional growth and develop
ment of its members. In today's world, havii^ role models to follow will be of great
benefit to these students. Also, the Chapter win participate in social activities

that are mannerly and in good taste.
1 sincerely appreciate the Intemational Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi's

thoughtful consideration of Sigma Alpha Tau Colony's application. I know
from personal experience that students who are touched by the ideals and values of

Delta Sigma Pi are better prqpared to make a meaningful contribution to our nation

and to society.
If you have any questions, please contact me at 436-3124 during the day.

Fraternally yours,

Wayne Fei^uson, Ph.D. <J
Pryor Professor of Free Enterprise
St. Mary's University

Beta Kappa Chapter
University of Texas
1959

WF:U

MYRA STAFFORD PRYOR CHAIR OF FREE ENTERPRISE
ONE CAMINO SANTA MARIA

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 78284-0400
(512)436-3124



SlMAKY^UNIVTKSriy

January 29, 1988

Board of Directors
Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
3 30 S. Campus Avenue
�P.O. Box 230
Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

Dear Board member:

As the faculty advisor of the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of
Delta Sigma Pi, I would like to recommend that you grant
a charter which will establish a chapter on St. Mary's
University campus.

The colony members have worked diligently to organize
a strong, active organization. They have planned a wide

array of professional activities, such as sponsoring guest
speakers and tours of a variety of business entities, as

well as social functions intended to promote closeness and

brotherhood among the members.

I feel that the installation of a Delta Sigma Pi chapter
would not only benefit the students in their professional
development, but it would also be an invaluable asset to

St. Mary's University and to the International Fraternity.

Thank you for your consideration of this application
for a charter. I am confident that you will find the colony's
request worthy of acceptance.

Sincerely,

fulie Dahlquist Holleman
''Assistant Professor of Finance

JDH/sy

SCHOOL OF m ISINESS AND ADMINISTRATION
tiNF CAMINC^ SANTA MARIA

SAN ANTONKX TF^XAS 78284-0400
(SI Z I 4^,-370=^



January 28, 1988

Board of Directors
The Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230

Oxford, OH 45056-0230

Dear Members of the Board of Directors:

This letter is in reference to the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of
Delta Sigma Pi and their request for a charter. It is my pleasure
to recommend this colony to you as 1 bel ieve the members
exemplify the professionalism that Delta Sigma Pi upholds.

The members of this colony have from the beginning dedicated
themselves to the ideals of the fraternity in hopes of achieving
a worthy goal, that of becoming an established chapter at St.
Mary's University. During the time I have been involved with the
Colony as Chapter Advisor, I have seen the Colony grow both in
membership number and leadership potential. The officers and
members have worked together to provide a we I l-rounded program
and have offered many assets to the School of Business and
Administration at St. Mary's University.

Not only will St. Mary's University continue to benefit, but
the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi wil I benefit as

wel I. These members are dedicated to promoting a worthy chapter
for many years to come. There are several members who wl I I
continue to be active with the chapter for at least two years
during which time the chapter can grow and become even stronger.

I urge you to consider the Colony's petition for a charter.
As a brother of Delta Sigma Pi, I can, without reservation,
present these members to you as being worthy of the name Delta
S I gma P I .

Fraterna I I y yours,

L i s a R I c h

Chapter Advisor



January 28, 1988

Kurt H. Heyn
7207 Snowden #1301
San Antonio, TX. 78240

Board of Directors
The Central Office

330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230
Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230

RE: Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of the International Fraternity of
Delta Sigma Pi

During September of 1987, I had the pleasure of discussing plans of forming a

collegiate chapter of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi, at St. Mary s

University in San Antonio, Texas. Mr. Stephen Hennigan, a Brother from the

Epsilon Nu chapter at the University of New Orleans, contacted me by telephone
about the venture. Since that time, I have gotten to work with Brother Hennigan
and have seen the results of his efforts, motivation and enthusiasm. I am pleased
to recommend that the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony at St. Mary's University be

approved to operate as a chapter of International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi, once
the Colony and the members fulfill all requirements necessary.

As a recent graduate of Texas A&M University and a new San Antonio

resident, I was pleased to hear of Stephen's plans. 1 was initiated on April 19,
1986, number 77 in the Lambda Nu chapter at Texas A&M, and am now a Life

Member in Delta Sigma Pi. 1 served on several committees and was President of

the Lambda Nu chapter in the Spring semester of 1987. 1 am currently working at

USAA here in San Antonio. I assured Stephen and Lisa Rich, the Colony chapter
advisor, that I would help in any way possible.

Since my initial involvement, I have seen the Colony grow from only six or

seven interested members to its current size. I believe this is a result of the

sincerity and professionalism exhibited by Stephen, Lisa, and all Colony members.

The Colony has progressed well through all Phases of chapter development. The

meetings are run in a professional, organized manner, using Roberts' Rules of Order.

The Bylaws of the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony are established and understood by all
members. All officers have been elected and committees have been estabhshed to

carry out the Colony business. The Colony has a full calendar of



2

events that is balanced, both professionally and socially. Overall, I have been
impressed with how well the Colony is functioning.

The students came to USAA on a professional visit and their professionalism,
interest, business aptitude, and conduct were exemplary. The Colony members
have various business interests and are working well with other business
organizations already estabhshed at St, Marys.

Stephen has also shown an interest in uniting the chapters of this region. An
Area Conference was held on January 16 in the A. B. Alkek business building at St.

Mary's University. Most chapters in the region were represented and many useful

topics were discussed; Pledge Education, Chapter Efficiency, Ritual and Initiation,
and an open forum for general discussion. All chapters agreed that we need to

plan more events to include fellowship with Brothers from other chapters,

The Sigma Alpha Tau Colony can help serve as a focal point for bringing unity
to this region. A collegiate chapter in San Antonio will also be beneficial when

establishing an alumni chapter is this area.

The International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi will benefit from the Sigma
Alpha Tau Colony at St. Mary's University.

Should any further information be necessary, I may be contacted at (512)
498-9948 during normal business hours, Monday through Thursday.

Fraternally yours,

Kurt H. Heyn
District Director

Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of Delta Sigma Pi

cc: Stephen Hennigan
Lisa Rich



THETA OMEGA CHAPTER
OF THE

INTERNATIONAL FRATERNITY OF DELTA SIGMA PI

3001 So. Congress Ave.

Austin, Tx. 78704

February 1, 1988

Board of Directors
International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
Central Office
330 So. Campus Ave.

Oxford, O.H. 455056-0230

Dear Board of Directors,

We, the Theta Omega Chapter of the International Fraternity of Delta
Sigma Pi would like to heartily recommend that the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony
be recognized as a chapter of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma
Pi.

This colony has exhibited strong leadership qualities not only in
the developnent of interest for a chapter within St. Mary's University,
but also in the promotion, and coordination of an area conference for
the fraternity. The conference allowed the various chapters in attendance
the opportunity to discuss, and share experiences concerning some of the
different aspects of fraternity management including C.E.I, management,
competing with other campus activities, recruiting, and pledging activities.
The establishment of a chapter in San Antonio will help create a more

balanced distribution of distance between chapters that can only enhance
the communication within the Brotherhood.

Please feel free to contact us if we may be of futher assistance.
Thank you for your consideration of this recommendation.

Fraternally,

THETA OMEGA CHAPTER

Martha Z. Garza
President

MZG/ic
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Russell D. Wager
4500E.OUorf*4n
Austin, TX 78741
(512)440-8217

January 24, 1 988

Central Office
C/o Sigma Alpha Tau Colony
PO Box 690550
San Antonio, TX 78269

Dear Brothers:

This letter is a recommendation for the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony to be

granted a charter to become an official chapter of the International

Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi,

i met vvitn Steve Hennigan and other colony members at the January
16th area conference, Steve leads the colony with tremendous enthusiasm.
The other colony members are just as enthused about Delta Sigmia Pi, With
all of this enthusiasm, and the genuine interest I detected, 1 see no reason

why the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony should not be granted a charter

If you. have any questions about miy recommendation, please feel free to

contact me. Thank you very much for your time.

Fraternally,

(U'iSi JJ. ^^v^
Russell D, Wager
Beta Kappa President

cc txecutive Council



Lambda Nu Chapter
of the

International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi
P.O. Box 4642

College Station, Texas 77841

January 25, 1988

Board of Directors
Delta Sigma Pi

Dear Sirs:

After visiting St. Mary's University and meeting the new colony
members, we believe that the Sigma Alpha Tau colony is much deserving
of becoming a chapter in the International fraternity of Delta Sigma
Pi. They illustrated all the qualities that a good chapter exemplifies,
and we believe they will become a dynamic chapter in our region.

Fraternally,

Lambda Nu Chapter

Don Stewart

president



ST. MARY'S UN r VERS ITY



H I STORY

St. Mary's University was started by four brothers of

the Society of Mary In 1852. The school at that time was

known as the St. Mary's Institute. The brothers offered

classes In temporary quarters In the Military Plaza. In 1853

the brothers moved the school to a permanent location on the

San Antonio River. Shortly after that the school was

recognized as St. Mary's Col lege by the State of Texas.

In 1894 due to overcrowding In the downtown area the

school opened a new campus at the present location of

Woodlawn Hills. This location was known as St. Louis

Col lege. This name recognized the founders, the St. Louis

province of the Society of Mary. In 1923 al I classes were

transfered to the Vi/oodlawn campus. It began offering

baccalaureate degrees In liberal arts, the natural sciences,

and business. In 1927 St. Louis College changed Its name to

St. Mary's University and was approved as a member of the

Association of Texas Colleges and Universities. Full

membership In the Southern Association of Col leges' and

Schools datQs to 1949.

St. Mary's began offering some coeducational classes In

1927 and by 1963 all classes were coeducational.



The Schools of Arts and Sciences and Business

Administration date back to the beginning of the University

In 1923. The School of Law was established In 1934. The

Graduate School was established In 1936. In 1967 the

Division of Englnering was added.



ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

The Administration Building, built in 1894, Is the
oldest building on the 135 acre campus. It originally housed
the entire school, then known as St. Louis Col lege. It

presently contains the offices of the Bursar, Registrar,
Admissions, and Alumni, as well as the printing and mail

rooms .



ENROLLMENT

Schpol s

Business and Administration 880

Humanities and Social Sciences 866

Science and Engineering Technology 564

Graduate 599

Law 651

TOTAL 3560

Percentages

Un I vers I ty-Wlde Undergraduate

Male Female Male Female

50.1 49.9 45.7 54.3

Top Five Majors Ji^ Enrol Iment

Biology
Account I ng
Finance
Market I ng

English Communication Arts



COLLEGE OF BUSINESS AND ADMINISTRATION



HISTORY

In 1923 the College of Business Administration offered

courses In Accounting and Economics. During the years, as

professional education advanced, the curriculum evolved

from courses In Accounting, Economics, Insurance, Law,

Marketing, and Office Management to programs of study for the

major functional areas of administration as required by the

complexity of modern business. In 1959 the undergraduate

curricula were reorganized and a graduate program for the

Master of Business Administration degree was Initiated. These

programs became the School of Business Administration. As a

general theory of Administration developed, the School's

curricula. Instruction, and research were oriented to careers

In areas of Increasing managerial opportunity- government,

Institutional, and profit enterprises. In 1973 the School of

Business and Administration was created to provide academic

preparation for professional leadership tn administration.

In 1981 the School of Business and Administration

received $50,000 from the Algur H. Meadows Foundation as the

first payment of a total pledge of $250,000 for the

establishment of the Algur H, Meadows Center for

Entreprenuerla 1 Research. Also In 1982, a $100,000 endowment

was completed to fund the DIedre R. Harkins Professorship In

Free Enterprise.



with the launching of the Free Enterprise Symposiums In

1977, the Students/Executives Dinner was established, which

later evolved Into an Integral part of the week long Joint
school and community affair known as Business Week, featuring

"visiting professors" from the San Antonio business community
who address business classes In a variety of topical areas.

The first business related degree offered at St. Mary's

University was the Bachelor of Science In Commerce degree
offered through the College of Business Administration In

1923. In 1948 the BSC was changed to the Bachelor of Business

Administration (BBA) degree. St. Mary's University has

offered business administration degrees continuously for

sixty years.



ALBERT B. ALKEK BUSINESS BUILDING

Undergraduate and graduate business classes are held in
the Albert B. Alkek Business bul Idlng. With the bui Idlng's
construction In 1982, St. Mary's University became the only
col lege or university In San Antonio with a building devoted

exclusively to the study of business.



BUSINESS DEGREES OFFERED AT ST. MARY'S UNIVERSITY

BaChelQE al MsJji&S^ Admlnlstratlnr^

Accounting
Computer Systems Management

Financial Managemant
Insurance and Risk Managemant
Human Resources Management

International Business Management
Marketing Management

Master al business

Computer Systems Management
F Inance

Human Resources
Market Ing

Multinational Operations
Operations Management



ENROLLMENT

117 111 228
105 108 213
129 98 227
105 107 212
95 81 176

Classification

Mr lamsR Total

Freshmen
Sophomores
Jun lors
Seniors
Graduate

TOTAL 551 505 1056

Men iltflmsji Iota I

Account I ng
F I nance
Computer Systems
Human Resources
Insurance and Risk
International Business

Marketing
Undec Ided
MBA

TOTAL 551 505 1056

103 122 225

112 72 184

15 12 27

15 16 31

5 8 13

48 39 87

72 70 142
86 85 171

95 81 176



SIGMA ALPHA TAU COLONY



HISTORY

The Idea for a St. Mary's chapter of Delta Sigma PI

actual ly dates back as far as 1959, when Brother McKeeshan

looked Into the possibility but decided against It due to

high faculty turnover. Later attempts In 1963, 1965, and

1967 also proved unsuccessful. In 1972, Dean Paul Goe I z

decided that a chapter of Delta Sigma PI would overpower the

already-weak organizations existent at that time.

It wasn't until 1987 that a viable plan for a chapter

was formulated by Brother Stephen Hennigan of th^e Epsilon Nu

Chapter at the University of New Orleans and Brother Jeffery

Cave of the Delta Nu Chapter at Loyola University of New

Orleans. This discussion took place at the 36th Grand Chapter

Congress in New Orleans. Brother Hennigan was In the process

of transferring to St. Mary's University at the time.

On September 29, 1987, Brother Hennigan first addressed

this Issue with Dean Robert Howe of the School of Business

and Administration. On October 5 the first official steps

were taken with the filing of the Intent to Organize form

with the Office of the Dean of Students. One day later, nine

students met with Brother Hennigan tn the lobby of the

Alkek Business Building to discuss the benefits of

establishing a collegiate chapter of Delta Sigma PI.



On October 21, the group chose to official ly organize as

the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony of the International Fraternity of

Delta Sigma PI (symbolizing the first official Colony In San

Antonio, Texas). At this meeting, officers were elected and

committees estab 1 Ished. One week later, on October 27, the

Letter of Intent to Petition was signed and submitted to The

Central Office. The first Executive Committee meeting was

he 1 d on November 1 .

The Colony began actively recruiting with a presentation

to the business students on November 11. The presentation

was made by C. Dean Ferguson, Director of Chapter Services,

and Vic Tabor, Gulf Western Regional Director. Also In

attendance were Brothers from the Lambda Nu and- Theta Omega

Chapters. That night a barbeque was held at Brother

Hennlgan's home for all Interested students. Recruiting

continued throughout the week of November 16 with a table set

up In the Alkek Business Building to provide Information to

prospective members.

The first professional activity occured on November 19,

with a speaker In the business building. A follow-up social

event was planned for the next evening.

At the conclusion of the Fa 1 I semester^ 105 students had

expressed Interest In Joining the Colony, 19 of which were

formally committed.

The Spring semester began with the adoption of the By-

Laws and a f u I I calendar of events. Proposed budgets were



also discussed at the January 10 meeting. A tour of USAA

took place on January 14, which was open to al I students.

Over forty people attended, and the tour was proclaimed to be

a great success.

The Colony hosted an Area Conference for all chapters In

the Gulf Western Region on January 16. Many topics were

discussed which helped the Colony members further their

understanding of the workings of a formal chapter. It was

wel I attended and progress was made In enhancing the

Brotherhood of the regional chapters. A reception was held

that evening In honor of the visiting chapters and new

recruits. Over 100 people attended the reception, of which

65 were representing the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony.

The Colony attended the Mayor's Cup Basketbal 1

Tournament on January 20. On January 26, a speaker from the

FBI addressed Interested Colony members.

As of petitioning date, the Colony has an official

roster of 67 members and continues to grow as a result of Its

high level of enthusiasm and participation. Each member

contributes his unique Individuality to the Integrated whole,

bringing an ever-strengthening bond to the Colony.



MEMBERSHIP STATISTICS

Account t ng

Computer Systems

Economics

F I nance

Human Resources

Insurance & Risk

International Bus.

Market I ng

Undecided

TOTALS 13 27

Sophomore Jun tor

1 6

0 0

0 1

3 8

0 1

1 1

2 9

4 1

2 0

Male Female

# % # %

32 47.8 35 52



Officers



STEPHEN S. HENNIGAN
Pres I dent

Stephen Is the Individual responsible for establishing
the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony shortly after his transfer to St.

Mary's University. Stephen Is a Junior Financial Management
major with a minor In Accounting.

Stephen was Initiated into Delta Sigma Pi at the

University of New Orleans (Epsilon Nu #514) In the Fa I I of

1985. While Stephen was affiliated with Epsilon Nu, he served

as Vice President for Professional Activities as well as on

the Recruiting and Social Committees.

While at UNO, Stephen was also involved In the Finance

Association, and the Young Entrepreneurs' Society.
Stephen Is Life Member #16520 and a Yellow Dog. He

served as Alternate Delegate at the 36th Grand Chapter
Congress In New Orleans in 1987. In the future, Stephen plans
to run for Col legian of the Year and serve on the Board of

Directors of the Fraternity. After earning an MBA, Stephen's
career objectives center around investment banking.

Stephen's Interests include water skiing, sailing and

VO I I eyba 1 I .



ROBERT V. GARZA
Senior Vice President

I nternationa
Jun lor

Bus i ness

Robert Is from Corpus Christi,
Texas, and graduated from Foy
H. Moody High School. After

graduation he plans to work
for a multinational corpor
ation. In his spare time he

enjoys tennis and politics.

J. EDWARD YBARBO
Vice President for
Professional Activities

Financial Management
Sen lor

Jay Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from

Antonian Prep School. After

graduation he plans to attend

law school and then pursue a

career In I n v estmen tbank I ng.

Ultimately he would like a

position as CEO In a major
f I rm. In his spare time he

enjoys hunting, water skiing,
and trave I I ng.



DAVID W. SOMMER
Secretary

Financial Management
Junior

David is from St. Louis,
Missouri, and graduated from

Vlanney High School. After

graduation he plans to attend

graduate school and become a

securities analyst. In his

spare time he enjoys music,
read i ng and po I 1 1 Ics.

CYNTHIA E. CUEVA
V ice Pres I dent for

Chapter Operations

Financial Management
Junior

Cynthia is from Robstown,
Texas, and graduated from
Robstown High School. After

graduation she plans on

attending graduate school and
then pursuing a career In
financial management. In her

spare time she enjoys music.
Jogging, and traveling.



DAVID S. HERRMANN
Treasurer

Account I ng
Sen ior

David is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from Tom
C. Clark High School. After
graduation he plans to attend
law school. In his spare time
he enjoys hunting, fishing and
tenn is.

PATRICIA E. CAPT
Chance I I or

Financial Management
Sen ior

Patricia is from McAllen,
Texas, and graduated from
P. S.J. A. High School. After

graduation she plans to work
for an investment company or

attend graduate school. In her

spare time she enjoys tennis,
jogging, and aerobics.



MARINA HALE
Hi stor I an

Financial Management
Sen Ior

Marina Is from Aransas Pass,
Texas, and graduated from
Aransas Pass High School.
After graduation she plans to
become a f i n a n c I a 1 / es t a t e
planner. In her spare time she

enjoys water skiing, music,
and racquetba I I .



Members



VERONICA AGUIRRE
Financial Management
Sophomore

Veronica Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
Incarnate Word High School.
After graduation, she plans to
attend Law School. In her
spare time she enjoys playing
the piano.

MARSHA A. ALSMEYER

Marketing Management
Sen Ior

Marsha Is from Urbana,
I I I lonis, and graduated from
Urbana High School. She Is

Involved with the Recruiting
Committee. After graduation
she plans to pursue a Masters

Degree In Business Adminis
tration. In her spare time

she enjoys hiking, volunteer

activities, and reading.



PATRICIA L. BREWER
International Business

Sophomore

Patricia Is from Galveston,
Texas, and graduated from Ba I I

High School. After graduation
she plans to work abroad for a

multinational corporation and

eventual ly get her Masters

Degree.

DIANA L. ARGUELLO
Marketing Management
Sen Ior

Diana Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
Oliver Wendell Holmes High
School. She Is Involved with
the Recruiting Committee and
the Professional Activities
Committee. After graduation
she plans to pursue a career

In sales management and

eventually start her own

business. In her spare time
she enjoys sports, travel and

jogging.



\

STACY Y. BRYANT
Marketing Management
Sophomore

Stacy Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from O.W.
Holmes High School. In her
spare time she enjoys reading,
travel ing, and eye I Ing.

\

HELEN E. BUTLER
Human Resource Management
Sen Ior

Helen Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from

Brackenridge High School. In

her spare time she enjoys
playing the piano, reading and

getting Involved in community
and civic activities.



JOEL M. CANTU
International Business
Sen Ior

Joel is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
0 I i ver^ Wende II Ho I mes High
School. After graduation he
plans to start an export
trading company. In his spare
time he enjoys scuba diving,
tennis, and operating remote
contro I p I anes.

DINA M. CASTELLANO
Financial Management
Sen i or

Dina is from Laredo, Texas,
and graduated from United High
School. She Is involved with
the Social Committee. After

graduation she plans to work
as a bank examiner and attend
Graduate School. In her spare
time she enjoys skiing,
listening to jazz music,
aerobic dancing and baking.



DANA L. COLEMAN
International Bus
Junior

ness

Dana Is from St. Louis,
Missouri, and graduated from
Potosi High School. After

graduation she plans to attend
Law School or work overseas.

In her spare time she enjoys
tennis, swimming and reading.

ROSE E. COLVIN
Financial Management
Sen ior

Rose Is from Fort Worth,
Texas, and graduated from

Nolan High Schoo I . After

graduation she plans to work

for a financial institution
and possibly attend graduate
school. In her spare time she

enjoys skiing, volleyball, and

read 1 ng .



THOMAS D, CONTRERAS
Financial Management
Sen Ior

Tom is from Laredo, Texas, and
graduated from United High
School. He is Involved with
the Finance Committee. After
graduation he plans to attend
graduate school. In his spare
time he enjoys golfing,
hunting, fishing, and snow

ski ing.

SHERRI L. COONRADT
Human Resources Management
Jun ior

SherrI Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
Incarnate Word High School.

After graduation she plans to

work as a personnel manager In

a corporation. In her spare
time she enjoys reading,
singing, needlepoint and

danc i ng .



RICHARD A. DUTSON
Computer Systems Management
Sen ior

Richard Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
Churchill High School. After
graduation he plans to go into
business for himself. In his
spare time he enjoys hunting,
golfing, and basketball.

RON C. DUVAL, JR.

Marketing Management
Sen Ior

Ron Is from Tacoma,
Washington, and graduated from
Thomas Sumter Academy. After

graduation he plans to become
a Chief Executive Officer
(CEO), In his spare time he

enjoys golf, tennis, and other

sports .



DEBBIE J. ENG
Business Administration
Sophomore

Debbie Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from John
Marshal 1 High School. After
graduation she plans to attend

graduate school. In her spare
time she enjoys swimming,
dancing, sewing and painting.

GINA D. ESPARZA
insurance & Risk Management
Junior

GIna Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from

Harlandale High School, She

has been Involved with the

Communications Committee.

After graduation she plans to

work for a large corporation
as a risk manager. In her

spare time she enjoys
swimming, bike riding, and

danc I ng .



F. ERIC FORAN
International Business
Jun Ior

Eric is from Corpus Christi,
Texas, and graduated from
Carroll High School. After
graduation he plans to attend
law school and then work
abroad. In his spare time he

enjoys water sports, golf,
and po I 1 1 ics.

LISA M. FLORES
International Business
Sen Ior

Lisa Is from S i m I Valley,
California and graduated from
SIml Valley High School. She

Is Involved with the Petition

Committee. After graduation
she plans to work In the

marketing department of an

International firm. In her

spare time she enjoys reading,
writing short stories and

danc i ng .

"^�
^



QUIRINO GARCIA I I I
International Business
Sen Ior

QuIrino is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from

Highlands High School, After

graduation he plans to work
for a multinational
corporation. In his spare
time he enjoys coin

collecting, traveling and
s ightsee I ng .

PHILLIP J. FRANCO
Financial Management
Sen 1 or

Phillip is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from Mac
Arthur High School, After
graduation he plans to have a

career In the banking
Industry. In his spare time
he enjoys tennis and reading.



JUAN LINO GARZA, JR.
Financial Management
Jun Ior

Juan is from La Joya, Texas,
and graduated from La Joya
High School. After graduation
he plans to pursue a career In

corporate management for

family-owned entities. In his

spare time he enjoys horse-

backriding, big game hunting
and f 1 sh I ng.

GLORIA G. GOMEZ
Business Administration
Sophomore

Gloria Is from Dallas, Texas,
and graduated from Bishop
Dunne High School. After

graduation she plans to go to

work for an accounting firm or

a bank. In her spare time she

enjoys outdoor sports and

danc I ng .



LUIS RENE GUARD I OLA
Account i ng
Jun lor

Luis is from Laredo, Texas,
and graduated from J.W. Nixon
High School. He is involved
In the Professional Activities
Committee, the Recruiting
Committee and the Petition
Committee. After graduation
he plans to obtain a masters
in accounting from the
University of Texas at Austin
and work for a big eight
accounting firm. In his spare
time he enjoys photography,
tennis and horseback riding.

DAVID J. GUERRERO
International Business
Junior

David Is from San Antonio,
Texas and graduated from T.A.
Edison High School, After

graduation he plans to
establish an international

manufacturing company. In his

spare time he enjoys jogging,
golf, racquetbal I, reading,
and keeping up with current
business news.



RICKY M. KERSHAW
Financial Management
Sen lor

Ricky is from Bastrop, Texas,
and graduated from Bastrop
High School, He Is involved
In the Social Committee,
After graduation he plans to
attend law school. In his

spare time he enjoys hunting,
fishing, and water skiing.

MINNIE L. HARRIS
Marketing Management
Sophomore

Minnie is from K i ngs v I 1 I e,
Texas, and graduated from H.M.
King High School. After
graduation she plans to be a

buyer for a department store.
In her spare time she enjoys
skiing and danc ing.



KRISTIN R. KITCHEN
Marketing Management
Sen ior

Kristin Is from Cincinnati,
Ohio, and graduated from
Wa 1 nut Hills High Schoo I .

After graduation she plans on

working In the marketing field
at a Cincinnati based company.
In her spare time she enjoys
sewing, canoeing and skiing.

ROSA MARIA LEDESMA
Market I ng
Sen Ior

Rosa Maria Is from San
Antonio, Texas, and graduated
from Incarnate Word High
School. She Is Involved with
the Recruiting Committee, the
Professional Activities
Committee and the Petition
Committee. After graduation
she plans to work In the

marketing business. In her

spare time she enjoys being
creative with computers.

4



E. PATRICK MAGALLANES
Econom I cs
Junior

Edward Is from Zwelburken,
West Germany, and graduated
from Zwelburken High School.

After graduation he plans to

attend graduate school and

f I Ight schoo I . In his spare
time he enjoys skiing and

mounta in c I Imb ing.

DANIEL E. LONGORIA
Account i ng
Junior

Daniel is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
Centra I Catho I ic High School,
He Is involved with the
Petition Committee, Social

Committee, Recruiting
Committee, Chapter Operations
Committee, and Communications
Committee, After graduation
he plans to work In an

accounting firm, earn a CP.A,

and open his own business.
In his spare time he enjoys
deep-sea fishing, hunting,
swimming, travel, boating, and

music.



TORY S. MANFRED I

Marketing Management
Sophomore

Tory is from San Antonio,

Texas, and graduated from

Winston Churchill High School,

He Is the Social Activities
Chairman, After graduation he

p 1 ans to attend graduate
schoo I , In his spare time he

enjoys hunting, diving, ski Ing
and playing music.

DARLENE M. MAJOR
Account i ng
Junior

Darlene is from Houston,
Texas, and graduated from

Klein Forest High School, She

is involved with the

Professional Activities
Committee, Communications
Committee, Petition Committee,
and Soc lal Activities
Committee. After graduation
she plans to work with a big
eight firm and become a CPA.

In her spare time she enjoys
traveling, skiing, camping and

read Ing .



JERRY J.
F I nanc I a
Sen lor

McCORD
I Management

Jeff Is from Corpus Christi,
Texas, and graduated from San

Marcos Baptist Academy. He is

involved with the Petition

Committee and the By-laws Com

mittee. After graduation he

plans to attend law school or

work as a financial analyst.
In his spare time he enjoys
water sports, flying and

hunt I ng ,

SERGIO A. MARTINEZ, JR.
Financial Management
Sen ior

Sergio is from Eagle Pass,
Texas, and graduated from

Eagle Pass High School, After

graduation he plans to work
for a hospital as a financial

analyst and eventual ly move

into hospital administration.
In his spare time he enjoys
bicycling, public speaking and

soc I a I act i v i t i es.



LISA F. McGAW
Account I ng
Junior

Lisa is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
Oliver Wendell Holmes High
School. After graduation Lisa
wou Id I Ike to obta In a CMA

designation. In her free time
Lisa enjoys reading.

DAVID s. Mclaughlin
Financial Management
Sophomore

David is from San Antonio,

Texas, and graduated from O.W.

Ho I mes High Schoo I

graduation he plans
his own business,

spare time he enjoys musiv.,

art, hunting and basketball.

After
to start
In his

�
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SANDRA P. MEDINA
International Business
Junior

Sandra is from Laredo, Texas,
and graduated from St,

Augustrne High School and
Laredo Junior Col lege. She is

involved with the Professional
Affairs Committee. After

graduation she plans to work
In a multinational corpor
ation. In her spare time she

enjoys vol leybal I, tennis, and

stamp CO I I ect I ng.

ARL INDA M.
Account I ng
Junior

MENO

Arl Inda Is from Merizo, Guam,
and graduated from C.E.

E I I ison High Schoo I . She Is

Invo I ved w ith the Petition

Comm I ttee. Professional
Activities Committee and the

Communications Committee.
After graduation she plans to

become a CPA and have a

cha I I eng i ng and reward I ng

career. In her spare time she

enjoys dancing, running,
circuit weight training, and

spending time with faml ly and

friends.



AMELIA G. NIETO
International Bus
Jun Ior

ness

Ame I ia is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
Incarnate Word High School.
After graduation she plans to

open her own ex p or t / I mp o r t
business. In her spare time
she enjoys travel Ing, snow-

moblllng, swimming, horseback-

riding and photography.

RICHARD A. ORTEGA
Financial Management
Junior

Richard is from Preston,
Connecticut, and graduated
from St. Bernard High School.

After graduating from High
School he joined the U.S. Air

Force where he became a

cryptologic linguist and

earned a degree in Russian

Interpretation/ Translation.
He Is Involved with the

Petition Committee. After

graduation he plans to work

towards becoming a securities

broker. In his spare time he

enjoys photography, outdoor

activities, music and traveling.



MACLOVIO ORTIZ JR.
Financial Management
Sophomore

Maclovio is from Lamesa,
Texas, and graduated from
Lamesa" High School. He is
Involved with the Chapter
Operations Committee. After
graduation he plans to enter
law school. In his spare time
he enjoys bicycling, drawing
and danc I ng.

SCOTT A. PANOZZO
Marketing Management
Junior

Scott Is from Chicago,
Illinois, and graduated from

Bishop McNamara High School.

After graduation he plans to

work for CM, Al I lance as an

Investment broker and teach

tennis for fun. In his spare
time he enjoys tennis, snow

and water skiing and stocks

and bonds.



YVONNE B. PEREZ
International Business
Junior

JACK W. POWERS
Financial Management
Jun ior

Jack Is from Corpus Christi,
Texas, and graduated from
Incarnate Word Academy. After

graduation he plans to enter

law school and go Into private
practice. In his spare time

he enjoys basketball, hunting,
and water sports.



PATSY R. PRIMERA
Financial Management
Sen ior

Patsy is from Fort Stockton,
Texas, and graduated from Fort
Stockton High School. After

graduation she plans to work
for a financial institution
and attend graduate school.
In her spare time she enjoys
playing the piano, reading and
sw imm I ng .

JULIE ROBLES
Account I ng
Sophomore

Jul le is from Wes I aco, Texas,
and graduated from Wes I aco

High School. After graduation
she plans to work for an

accounting firm in San

Antonio. In her spare time

she enjoys reading, aerobics

and cheer 1 ead I ng.



GLORIA SANCHEZ
Marketing Management
Sen lor

Gloria Is from Schertz, Texas,
and graduated from Samuel

Clemens High School. After

she graduates she plans to go
I nto the public relations
field. In her spare t ime she

enjoys cal I igraphy, swimming
and danc I ng.

ROSE MARIE RODRIGUEZ
International Business
Junior

Rose Marie is from San
Antonio, Texas, and graduated
from 1 ti c a r n a t e Word High
School. After graduation she

plans to work for a large
multinational corporation. In
her spare time she enjoys
sports, sewing and I istening
to music.



MARY K. SCHOFIELD
Marketing Management
Sen lor

Mary Is from Irving, Texas,
and graduated from Ursu 1 tne

Academy. She Is Involved with
the Professional Activities
Committee. After graduation
she plans to get a masters

degree In marketing research.
In her spare time she enjoys
being with friends and working
with chl 1 dren.

RODERICK J. SANCHEZ
Insurance and Risk Management
Sophomore

Roderick Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
01 I ver ^ Wende II Ho 1 mes High
School. After graduation he
plans to become a risk
manager. In his spare time he

enjoys tennis and hunting.



JAMES M. SHAW
Financial Management
Junior

James is from Rockport, Texas,
and graduated from Rockport-
Fulton High School. After
graduation he plans to go to
law school. In his spare time
he enjoys sailing, hunting and
ski ing.

PATRICK J.
Account I ng
Junior

SKEES

Patrick is from Von Ormy,
Texas, and graduated from
Pearsall High School. He Is

involved with the

Communications Committee and

the Chapter Operations
Committee, After graduation
he plans to go to graduate
school. In his spare time he

enjoys bowling, tennis and

I Isten ing to mus Ic.



JOHN I. SMITH
Financial Management
Sen ior

John is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from John
F. Kennedy High School. After

graduation John would like to
become the branch chief of his
own cost branch in the civil
service. In his spare time he

enjoys athletics, and computer
games and programs.

ROBERT H. STOCKER
Marketing Management
Sophomore

Robert is from San Antonio,

Texas, and graduated from

Churchill High School, He is

involved with the Soc i a I

Committee. After graduation
he plans to work in an

advertising agency or a real

estate agency. In his spare
time he enjoys sports and

mus Ic .



MARGARET G. THOMPSON
International Business
Sophomore

Margaret Is from El Paso,
Texas, and graduated from
Andress High School. She Is
Involved with the Professional
Activities Committee and the
Community Service Committee,
After graduation she plans to
continue her education. In
her spare time she enjoys
community service projects and
cross stitching.

RODOLFO V. TORRES I I
Financial Management
Jun Ior

Rodolfo Is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from
McCol I urn High School. After

graduation he plans to attend
law school. In his spare time
he enjoys reading and
fol lowing International
af f a I rs .



DOLORES R. ZAVALA
Financial Management
Sen ior

Dolores is from San Antonio,
Texas, and graduated from

Sidney Lanier High School.

She Is involved with the

Petition Committee and the

Recruiting Committee. After

graduation she plans to work

in the banking business and

later pursue a Masters Degree
in Business Administration.
In her spare time she enjoys
read ing, I isten Ing to mus ic

and being with friends.

TERESA R. WHITE
International Business
Jun ior

Teresa Is from Odessa, Texas,
and graduated from Odessa High
School.^ After graduation she

plans to work In management/
marketing for a major airline.
In her spare time she enjoys
needle-point, bicycling, water
and snow skiing, travel,
danc I ng and read I ng.



LINDA M. ZINSMEYER
Financial Management
Sen lor

Linda Is from Castrov I I I e,

Texas, and graduated from
Med ina Va I I ey High Schoo I .

She Is Involved with the

Communications Committee.
After graduation she plans to

work In a brokerage firm or go
to law school. In her spare
time she enjoys running,
dancing, aerobics, reading and

vol 1 eyba I I .



Facu Ity and. Advisors



JULIE H. HOLLEMAN
Faculty Advisor

Mrs. Hol leman Is from Sulphur,
Louisiana, and graduated from

Sulphur High School. She holds

a BBA In Economics from

Northeast Louisiana University
and Is presently working
toward her Ph.D. from Texas

A&M. Mrs. Ho I I eman I s

presently an Assistant

Professor of Finance at St.

Mary's University.

DR. KENT W. ROYALTY
Facu 1 ty In It late

Dr. Royalty Is from Danville,
Kentucky, and graduated with a

BBA from Eastern Kentucky
Unlvetslty, a MBA from St.
Cloud State University, and a

J.D. from the University of

Kentucky. He Is also a

Certified Public Accountant.
Dr. Royalty Is an Associate
Professor of Accounting.



LISA RICH

Chapter Advisor

Lisa was Initiated Into the Beta Ps 1 Chapter (#923) at
Louisiana Tech University In May 1981. While at Louisiana
Tech, Lisa served the Chapter as Treasurer, Senior Vice

President, Vice President of Pledge Education, and Chapter
Efficiency Index Chairman. She was twice awarded the Best

Officer Award as well as "Deltasig of the Month."
Lisa served as the Beta Psi alternate at the 1983 Grand

Chapter Congress and the 1985 Grand Chapter Congress. At the

1985 Grand Chapter Congress, Lisa served as a member of the

Alternate Ritual Team. Lisa was also selected as the

Col legian of the Year for the Gulf South Region In 1985. Lisa

Is Life Member #13957, an Associate Member of the Educational

Foundation, and a Yellow Dog.
f^ffQP graduating from Alexandria Senior High, Lisa was

awarded the Educational Foundation 4-year Undergraduate
Scholarship as the daughter of Brother William R. Rich.

Lisa graduated cum laude with a BS In Accounting from

Louisiana Tech University, She also holds a BS In Business

Administration and an MA In Human Relations and Supervision,
also from Louisiana Tech.

At present, Lisa works at St. Mary's University as

Assistant Director of Residence Life where she serves as

Chapter Advisor to the Sigma Alpha Tau Colony.
In her spare time, Lisa enjoys snow skiing, racquetbal I,

cook ing, travel Ing, cross-st I tch I ng and attending the theater.



KURT H. HEYN
District Director

Kurt Is from the Lambda Nu Chapter of Texas A&M (#77).

He pledged In 1986. Kurt was selected as "Best Pledge" and

went on to hold the fol lowing positions in Delta Sigma Pi:

ptedge Class Social Chairman, 1986; Social Committee, 1987;

President of Lambda Nu Chapter, 1987. He was newly appointed
as sl Antonio District Director. Kurt Is Life Member #17097.

Kurt Is from Sweeny, Texas, and graduated from Sweeny

High School .

Kurt current I y ho I ds a BBA In Business Analysis from

Texas A & M and Is currently pursuing a management degree
i� T*.va<5 A&M. After completing this degree, Kurt plans to

Jegin his MBA in Financial Management at St. Mary's

^"'^^At'present, Kurt works for USAA as a programmer In the

^ii =+omer accounting system.
In his spare time, Kurt enjoys computers, high fidelity

dio high performance automobiles, tennis, softball,

bilking snow and water skiing, and music performance.



DR. WAYNE FERGUSON

As an undergraduate at the University of Texas In 1959,

Dr Ferguson joined the Beta Kappa Chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.

Mentors such-^as Du Aaron Chute and Du Bil I Brown were very

Involved with the Beta Kappa Chapter in those years.

After earning as MBA in 1961, he worked with a varlet

ai corooratlons, primarily on the area of marketing.
"^

After earning a Ph.D. In 1972 he again worke

+ hro.inhout the corporate sector, eventually ending up In '^-

Intonlo and S?. Mary's University. He holds the Pryor Ch
1 n San

a i r

of Free Enterprise.

ca

When he is not in the classroom or office. Dr. Ferguson
^e+ often be found working within the San Antonio

n mOST Ul
_^^^tt,l� c-oIIJr.n

usiness community or, when possible, sailing.



VICTOR A. TABOR

Gulf Western Regional Director

Brother Tabor I Ives In Houston, Texas where he Is

currently serving as the Director of the Gulf Western Region.
His association with Delta Sigma PI began with the Beta

Psi Chapter In 1975. Since then he has served the

fraternity In a variety of offices. Including offices within

the Houston Area Alumni Chapter, Director of the Southwestern

Region, the Educational Foundation, and the Golden Council.
His friendship with the members of Sigma Alpha Tau has been

continuously evidenced through his visits with the colony and

constant correspondence in aid to the members.
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